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I August 30, 1990
 

Agenda for Executive Council Meeting
 
Thursday, Se~tember 20, 1990 - 7:00 PM
 

Parish Center
 

O~ening Prayer and Remarks: Fr. McGuire 

1.	 Liturgy: 

a.	 Music- Frank Costello 
b.	 Ushers- Ozzie Barbella 
c.	 Eucharistic
 

Ministers - Deacon 1zzo
 
d.	 Lectors- Aimee Santo 

2.	 Education: 

a.	 School Mrs. Carolyn Goslee 
b.	 D.R.E.- Gerry Grasso 
c.	 Youth 

Director - Michelle Grasso 
d.	 School Board - j'Lt--?Lf ;nA~"'" 

e.	 Home & School - MaryLou Walter 

3.	 Service: 

a.	 Legion of Mary ­ Regina Mur~hy 
b.	 Ministry of 

Care - Sr. Mary Karla 
c.	 St. Vincent
 

de Paul ­ Dan Gruber
 
d.	 Young at
 

Heart ­ Tom Murphy
 
e. Women's Guild JaR Hal~h ~I..-'I/II,.,) IY>nr,,J 
f.	 Family Life ­ Michelle Grasso 
g.	 Maintenance - Mike Mazzella 

4.	 Announcements - Fr. McGuire 

EX-Officio - Fr. Peter Busch, Fr. Fran Maguire, On. Charles Breznak 

Next Meeting Date: Thursday, November 29th - 7:00 PM 
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SACRED HEART CHURCH 

EXECUTIVE COUNCIL 

MINUTES 

SEPTEMBER 29, 1999 

Fr. McGuire opened the meeting with a prayer. lie announced that 
Gerry and Michelle Grasso would not be at this meeting. 

LITURGY: 

MUSIC - FRANK COSTELLO 

He is new to this area. Moved from New York about a year ago. 
Worked for 25 years in the Archdiocese of New York. 

A concert is being planned for midnight Mass at Christmas. 

He is also working at the school teaching the children two days a 
week. 

I would like to introduce new material to be sung and would also 
like to use the Glory and Praise book. 

USHERS - OZZIE BARBELLA 

We have been working for about two to three months on getting 
jackets for the ushers. A sample jacket was shown to all and the 
price for each jacket is $69.99 ($54.99 for the women's jacket) 
This is a little more than we had hoped. We are trying to 
bargain with this company. At the same time we are getting 
quotes from different companies, one which is out of New York. 

Emblems for the jackets costs between $4.75 - $7.59. 

I would like to express a "Thank you" in the Church bulletin to 
all the parishioners who supported our dinners and is making it 
possible for us to purchase new jackets. 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS - LOU IZZO 

We are working very well at the Masses and out on visitations to 
the hospitals and homebound. Sr. Carla will be taking control of 
this as Minister of Care. 

I am preparing a class for future ministers, I have 9 candidates 
at this time. If anyone has a person they want to be considered, 



please submit their name to me. Class is being held on Tuesday 
evenings, October 2nd, 9th, and 16th. Installation of new 
ministers will be held at the end of October. 

The Eucharistic Ministers will participate in First Friday 
Adoration from 2:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. 

LECTORS - AIMEE SANTO 

We are down to about 25 lectors, although two new members have 
joined us. 

It has come to my attention that there has been a problem with 
the announcements, please be assured that this will be corrected. 

I was very disappointed in my last lectors' meeting, we had only 
ten people show up. 

I have not as yet started the childrens lector classes in the 
school but I hope to very soon. 

EDUCATION: 

SCHOOL - CAROLYN GOSLEE 

Mrs. Goslee was unable to attend the meeting. Please see 
attached report as read by MaryLou Walter. 

COMMENTS: 

Fr. McGuire added that the children in Morningstar School will he 
receiving the Sacrament of Reconciliation and First Communion 
with our children as well as attending Mass on Thursday's at 9:00 
a.m. 

HOME AND SCHOOL ASSOCIATION - MARYLOU WALTER 

We continued with our breakfast program through July, August and 
September. 

Our first meeting held last night, September 19th, was very well 
attended with 297 parents. The fourth grade class won the trophy 
for the month because 81% of the parents were present. 

We will continue to have breakfast served on the first Sunday of 
the month, bake sales and in December Santa Secret Shop. 



SERVICE: 

LEGION OF MARY - REGINA MURPHY 

We are looking for new members to join our group. 

We have started services at the Friendship Inn. The first Mass 
will be held there next Friday celebrated by Fr. Frann. We have 
taken over Sun Care, and are doing services in homes. We are 
looking forward to the new van for our parishioners. 

We will participate in the first Friday adoration from 12:~~ 

2:00 p.m. 

MINISTRY OF CARE - SR. MARY KARLA 

I have been very busy meeting people from all the different 
ministries. We are going to put out a survey asking for more 
work. We are aware of about 125 homebound, however, we are sure 
that there more people who need our help. 

I am working on a bereavement committee assisted by Gerry Dunn 
which is based on Hospice. 

We are hoping to have a day in which all those in the different 
ministries can get together and share our experiences. 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL - DAN GRUBER 

Like most of the organizations, during the summer months there 
has been a lack of help. 

We depend on donations which are down tremendously at this time 
of the year. However there are some people who send us checks 
which is greatly needed. 

We like the interaction of the ministries, this is how we 
sometimes hear about people who are in need. 

YOUNG AT HEART - TOM MURPHY 

There are now 73 paying members and I hope that before the end of 
the year we will have 100 members. Dues is only $3.00 per year. 
We always seem to have a lot of non members join us on our trips 
and hopefully some of these will join our ministry. 

We have several trips planned, Nashville, Atlanta, the Ice 
Capades in September and a trip to Palm Beach. Once again we 
will be going on a Christmas light tour in December. 

The purpose of the group is goodwill. 



WOMEN'S GUILD - JAN WALSH 

We have 83 members and only 45 are active. We visit the 
homebound and invalid. 

Our next meeting will be on October 3rd, it will have a hawaiian 
theme. We are asking that all of the women bring a canned fruit 
in support of st. Vincent DePaul. 

The first Sunday in October will be dedicated to Respect Life, we 
ask for money and gifts in support of this. 

The Women's Guild will be at adoration from 9:39 a.m. to 12:99 
noon. 

MAINTENANCE - MICHAEL MAZZELLA 

There have been many improvements around the church grounds and 
buildings. Everything is being maintained very well. 

The work is non-stop. Most of the time when something needs to 
be fixed we have to stop what we are doing to take care of it if 
it is a emergency such as plumbing, air conditioning or lights. 

During the summer a new water line was put in and the rugs in all 
the classrooms were cleaned. By cleaning the rugs ourselves we 
saved a total of $772.99. 

A lot of the work we do usually goes unnoticed 50 when someone 
stops me or the other men and thanks us for keeping everything 
looking so good, it really means a lot to us. 

FROM OUR PASTOR - FR. MCGUIRE 

Thank you to all for coming this evening and sharing your 
information. 

The Adoration to be held starting October is very important to 
the parish. It will be held once a month, however, in the future 
we may find the need to increase it. All the ministries 
including the children from the school will be participating. 

We have purchased a 1991 mini bus. It is equipped with a lift 
for wheelchairs. It will hold about 16 or 17 people and has 
spaces for wheelchairs. It is maroon, is air conditioned and has 
an AM-FM radio. 

The bus is going to cost us $41,175.99. We have put a down 
payment of $5,999.9~ and have borrowed the rest from the diocese. 
Insurance will cost about $3,999.99. Anyone driving the bus must 
have a chauffeurs license. 
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Festival News - everything is going well, raffle tickets have 
slowed down but I am sure they will soon pick-up. The ad book 
has brought in about $5299.99. 

Christmas dinner party will be held on December 15th at 6:39 p.m. 
Spouses will be invited this year. 

Next meeting will be held on November 29, 1999 at 7:99 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

~~.
 
Marie Blumetti 
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EXECUTIVE COUNCIL REPORI' 
September 20, 1990 

The 1990-91 School activities began on Wednesday evening,
 
August 15th with the third annual New Parent Orientation with
 
95 parents in attendance. This evening gives new parents an
 
opportunity for rules and procedures to be explained to them and
 
for them to ask questions.
 

Teachers returned to school on August 16th for their week. of 
pre-school meetings and classroom preparation. The faculty assembled 
for the 9:00 A.M. Mass on the first day and on Wednesday, August 
2200, the faculty of r-bming Star School was invited to Sacred 
Heart School to share a pot luck lunch. 

The first School Board meeting was held on Tuesday, August
 
21st. New School Board members include Alma Asuncion, Sandra
 
Carmichael, Bill McDowell and Greg Tschiderer. They join Marie
 
Blurretti, Mary Jo Holt and Terry Marano on the Board.
 

School began on Thursday, August 23rd with 234 children
 
enrolled. The brawn envelope system for weekly carm.mication
 
between the school and hare was begun and has been working very
 
successfully.
 

Programs which are in operation within the school are: 
Before and After School Care 
DARE program for 5th grade students - This is a seventeen 

week. program for building self-esteem and drug 
resistance 

Pinellas Park Police safety program 
Albertson and Publix programs for crnputers 
St. Anthony's Hospital Vision/Speech screening 
Chapter 1 - RESS program -reading and nath rerrediation 
Children attend Mass on Thursdays and will spend 

prayerful tine on First Fridays in Adoration 
before the Blessed Sacrament 

All faculty members were ccmnissioned as catechists in a special 
cererrony on Friday, September 14th in the Church. At the end of the 
ceremony, the school children presented Father McGuire with a 
bouquet of 37 caITlations which was placed on the altar to 
carnerrorate Father's 37th anniversary of his ordination to the 
priesthood. 

Faculty members have attended and will continue to attend
 
workshops on: hunan sexuality, early childhood education,
 
integrated language arts and critical thinking skills.
 

Response to the ad book and volunteer hours for the Fall Festival 
has increased greatly this year. 
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Many of the recornrendations fran the FCC Visitation Team 
as well as the plans from Section K of the Self Study have already 
been acconplished, so the one-year follow-up report which is sent 
to Tallahassee before JanllaIy will be a very positive one for 
Sacred Heart School. 

At this tine, an explanation of the procedures used for our 
weekly brown envelope system will be distributed to all ministry 
representatives. We are happy to distribute infomation or 
advertise your activities and we want you to understand the 
procedure. 

Respectfully subnitted, 

~9;11~ 
Carolyn J. Goslee 
Principal 


